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COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ATHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 20th February 2006
Question No 2
Question: Councillor Marie Corr

"To ask the manager will the Parks Department give a detailed schedule of works to be completed on the boundary wall between Killinarden Park and the Donomore Estate in light of the numerous difficulties relating to serious litter and anti-social behaviour experienced by residents of Donomore Estate and will he make a statement on the matter?"
Reply: 
As part of the Rapid Estate Enhancement Scheme a new stone wall was recently erected at Donomore Crescent to secure the boundary of Killinarden park and to replace the boulders previously used to protect the park. A railing will be erected on top of this wall in the coming weeks.
A further line of boulders has been placed along the length of the remaining section of brick boundary wall and railing at Donomore Estate, to prevent cars gaining access to the Park. 

The Council is endeavouring to identify possible sources of funding for the repair/replacement of the boundary at this location.
In the wider context, to combat the serious and ongoing problems of joyriding, scrambling, dumping and anti-social activity in Killinraden Park which have escalated in recent weeks, a meeting was held with the Gardai Siochana, Killinarden Community Council, the Council’s Estate Management Section and Community Department. 
The Gardai are making arrangements to target this area in the coming weeks in an effort to resolve the problem. 
